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The protocol will outline the following:  
• programs and services that are currently delivered by external agencies  
• programs and services that are currently delivered by school board professional student services 

personnel (PSSP) and paraprofessionals  
• programs and services that could be delivered by school board PSSP and paraprofessionals, but are 

not being delivered by them for financial reasons or because requirements do not match the job 
descriptions or qualifications of board PSSP and/or paraprofessionals 

 
A distinction must be made in the protocol between long-term and short-term (time-limited) partnerships 
to ensure that long-term duplication of services already provided by school board PSSP and 
paraprofessionals does not occur. 
 
The protocol must be aligned with the collective agreements of unionized school board staff and 
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• psychological associates, as defined by the Psychology Act, 1991 
• social workers, as defined by the Social Work and Social Service Work Act, 1998 
• other regulated professionals and/or paraprofessionals who are deemed by the school board to be 

essential for the delivery of programs and services for students with special needs 
 
Any future regulated categories will also be covered by the protocol. 
 
 
Additional Requirements for the Board Protocol  
 
In order to assist school boards and external agencies in the development, review, and maintenance of 
local protocols, a memorandum from the Deputy Minister of Education accompanies this policy/ 
program memorandum and outlines the elements that each protocol must contain. Any changes to the 
elements required in the local protocols will be communicated in the future to boards through a similar 
memorandum. 
 
 
Implementation and Reporting 
 
School boards will implement their newly developed or reviewed protocol and post it on their website 
by January 1, 2010. Reviews of and revisions to established protocols will be completed and posted on 
school board websites by January 1 of each subsequent year. 
 


